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	Nursery
This week in the Nursery, we have been learning all about the Three Little Pigs (and the Big, Bad Wolf of course!) We have enjoyed discussing the different construction materials used by the three pigs and have explored different textures and used words like soft, smooth, bumpy, rough and hard. We have also enjoyed having a go at junk modelling and creating our own houses. Thank you so much to all of the parents who brought in supplies- we truly appreciate your support! This week we have also carried out some scientific explorations based on all of the huffing and puffing the Big Bad Wolf did in the story by blowing on different objects (such as feathers, paper or bricks) to see if they would blow away. Next week on Friday, we will be holding a 'Panda Day'. Please look out for a letter with more information, thank you.

	Reception
This week we have been focusing on the weather. We have looked at different materials to see which are waterproof and would be best to make a waterproof hat for Charlie Challenge, so that he could come and join us with our outdoor activities. We have recorded the weather on a weather chart and have been weather presenters. Using musical instruments we have made different sounds to represent different types of weather. In numeracy we have been adding and subtracting different numbers of goats in a field. In literacy we have been writing captions to go with the main parts of The Three Billy Goats Gruff story. We have reinforced using capital letters and full stops. Some children with wellingtons have been exploring in the wildlife area. This is something we will be able to offer to all children who are suitably dressed. Please remember we are dressing up as tigers next Friday.

	Year 1
1A         In Numeracy we have tried new ways of taking away and solved problems using money. In Literacy, we have put 
              words in alphabetical order, written lists and  added labels and captions to pictures from around the school. The 
             children have also looked at toys from long ago and tried to sort them into different groups - they have worked really 
              hard.

1H         As part of our IPC topic, 'The Magic Toymaker', we have been sorting toys by their age. It was quite tricky because we 
              found that there are so many traditional toys that are still popular and played with today. However, by examining the 
              materials that the toys were made of, the children could determine which were the modern versions and which were 
              the older toys. Well done to Armaan who used excellent scientific vocabulary to make some very perceptive 
              observations!
1T          In Literacy this week we have been learning how to order words alphabetically. We have used an alphabet line to 
              order a list of words and have even learnt how to order words which start with the same letter. We have also started to 
              create our own information book about Dorrington Academy. In Numeracy we have been learning about fractions. We 
              worked in pairs to find all the numbers that could be halved equally using cubes. Well done to Zarah, Krish and Nikola 
              for their team work skills in Numeracy this week!

	Year 2
2H         We have been hard at work this week in 2H completing our QCA test in reading, writing and maths. All of the children
              have worked really hard and tried their best, so a big well done 2H! We have also taken the time to write to our 
              partnership school this week. We have sent letters to children at Coton-in-the-Elms Primary School in Derbyshire. We 
              are trying to find out about their way of life as they are a small village school with not many children, which is very 
              different to Dorrington. We are looking forward to their replies! Well done on another fabulous week 2H!
2L          It has been a very hard working week. Well done to all year 2 children.  In numeracy children have been learning   

              about data and block graphs and in literacy children have made their own magic box in order to help them write their 
              poems next week. Just another reminder, Monday is P.E and Thursday is swimming so please make sure children 
              bring their kits to school. Thank you.
2W        This week we have been making ‘magic boxes’ in preparation for our creative poetic writing next week. The box will be
              used to hold our thoughts and memories. The focus will be on night time, so be thinking and discussing those 
              thoughts! We have also written a story this week entitled ‘The child who didn’t listen’, which has helped us to explore 
              those potential hazards we could encounter if we do not listen. Well done year 2 for another super week!
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	Year 3
3B
In 3B this week the children have been very busy! They have been combining their maths and geography skills to read maps using coordinates. They had to find the location of various volcanoes and record them on a map by reading the coordinates. Then the children had to create a key to demonstrate each volcano. In addition, the children had to present their research about their volcano to the rest of the class. We evaluated their success based on the information they presented, how clear their voices were and the expression that they used. Well done 3B!
3M         This week has been QCA test week, 3M having worked extremely hard to achieve the results that they deserve. I am very pleased with what I have seen so far. Hard work pays off! During our afternoons we have continued to look at our topic 'The Active Planet.' The children have learnt how and why a volcano erupts and created poster presentations about a volcano. Their presentations were super. We have some potential presenters in our class! In 3M we have set up a new system called Proud Points. Children need to do something each day that makes them feel proud in order to achieve these points. Do something that makes you feel proud 3M!
3T
The children have been working very hard this week. They have been completing some QCA tests in writing, reading 
               and maths. In IPC the children have been learning to use maps, keys and coordinates by plotting the location of 
               volcanoes. They have also looked at the recent eruption of Mount Sinabung in Indonesia. Thank you for all your 
               support of their class assembly; the children have really enjoyed rehearsing and performing.

	Year 4
4HY       This week in 4HY we have been working hard on our literacy and numeracy tests. In IPC we have been learning all about how the heart works in detail and we can describe the journey that a red blood cell takes around the body. Well done Shamila for showing a really good understanding of the heart. In science we have discovered the differences between endoskeletons and exoskeletons.

4L
This week children in year 4 have been doing their tests for numeracy, literacy and reading. I am absolutely delighted 
               with how hard the children have worked. You should be really proud of yourselves. In IPC we have been exploring the 
              human heart. Children became red blood cells and acted out the route blood takes through the heart and body. I can't
              wait to read your humorous 'A day in the life of me, a red blood cell' recounts .          

4W
4W have been really busy this week doing QCA assessments. They have also learnt about how the heart works and 
               created questions to ask the police when they visit school next week as part of their partnership. They are really 
               looking forward to it.

	Year 5
5J
This week in 5J we have been very lucky to be the year 5 class who had Bosu training during P.E.. The children picked 
               it up so fast and were amazing! Special mentions to Anna for her incredible 'Superman' and Lucy for her determination 
               to improve her lateral movements! A big well done to every child who took part;  you all looked exhausted at the end of 
               the session! We have also been creating shadow puppets and creating mirror writing!
5T
This week 5T have enjoyed learning about shadows and how the angle of the light source can affect their size. They 
               have also had fun producing some amazing shadow puppet stories for each other, which showed just how creative 
               they can be! Star of the week is Ryan, well done!
5S
This week in 5S, we have been working hard on our QCA assessments in Reading, Writing & Numeracy. The children 
               have focussed well in this difficult week and demonstrated their skills. Away from assessments, we have been 
               exploring use of light and shadows by creating a shadow puppet show with elements of opaque, transparent and 
               translucent. In P.E, we have had our first taste of the BOSU equipment and developed our balance, co-ordination and 
               agility (much more successfully than Mr Smith!)

	Year 6
6G          It has been test week in 6G this week. Well done to everyone for their hard work an determination, it has been great to 
               see so many of you motivated to beat your previous best. We have done work on the speeches of our wartime 
               leaders, Neville Chamberlin and Sir Winston Churchill. Year 6 have clearly been captivated by our current topic of 
               World War II.

6M
What a busy week it has been. Everyone has been working very hard on their test papers and we are really starting to 
               apply all of the strategies we have learned. Special congratulations to Literacy set 1 who have combined their reading 
               and writing skills to produce some super comparative paragraphs about the 'The Boy In The Striped Pyjamas.'
6W          Well done to 6W for all their efforts during what has been a very busy test week. I have been very impressed by all 
               your hard work and I look forward to seeing your results. In science, we have been learning about light and the way in 
                 which it reflects off different objects.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 7th February 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary


Friday, 14th February 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM


Monday, 24th February 2014 – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS


Friday, 11th April 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR EASTER HOLIDAYS


Monday, 28th April 2014 – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS





Friday, 16th May 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING


Monday, 19th May – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING


Thursday, 22nd May 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR ELECTIONS


Monday, 21st July 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING
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ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance:   KS1  2L       95.83%        KS2    4L          100%


                      REC RW      93.33%        Yr 3    3T        96.98%


                      Yr 1   1T      94.83%        Yr 4    4L           100% 


                     Yr 2    2H      95.83%        Yr 5   5J          97.84%


                                                              Yr 6   6G          99.14%


                                      Punctuality:     KS1 RW NO lates              KS2   4L   NO lates


                                       MOST LATES:   KS1 – RJ (8 LATES)    KS2 –3B (7 LATES)





CLASS WINNERS


KS1	RJ     KS2	5T


HOUSE WINNER


This week’s House Winner is RUBY.  Well Done!





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT


KS1	RJ	KS2	4L

















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES





Nursery places


We are still taking names for Nursery starting 


September 2014 for children 


born between 1st September 2010 and 31 August 2011. 


Please contact the school office.














YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





DORRINGTON NEWS: 7th February 2014





KS1 children drop off


Due to Health and Safety, 


please ensure that ALL KS1 children are NOT left unattended in the front playground before school starts in the morning. Please stay with your child in the playground until the bell is rung at 8.55am. There are NO members of staff on duty in the front playground before school.


Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.





Charlie and the Chocolate Factory


As part of our school production, we will be decorating the hall and corridor with ‘sweets and chocolates’.


Please could you send in empty sweet/chocolate containers, empty sweet/chocolate tins, tubs and sweet/chocolate bar wrappers.


Also any wrapping paper inner tubes please.


Thank you!!





Kids Club


Kids Club will be open during the half term holiday, 


week commencing 17th February. 


There will be plenty of fun activities. 


Trips will be taking place on two days. 


If you would like your child to attend, please collect a form from Kids Club


 or ring Clare or Lucy on 07940 555 263 for further details.





School Meals


If you wish to change from school dinner to sandwiches or sandwiches to dinners, please let the school office know.


Thank you.





Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers


We are collecting Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers again this year.    Please send vouchers to the school office.


Thank you!!





“Together we are stronger"








